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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

Upcoming Business 
Meetings 

 
  
 The September meeting 
scheduled for Friday the 25th. 

CANCELLED  
  
 We will keep our members informed if 
there are any changes to the meeting 
schedule. Your health and safety is our prime 
concern 

2  Wayne’s Words —  
2 Today’s thoughts (humor) 
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries-Editor’s Corner 
4 Club merchandise—  
4  Era Picture 
5  Business meeting notes (On virus hold) 
5 Simpson Bday drive-by 

6 Pinstriping tech article 
7 Touring with Elaine— Schrader  
8  Era ads— New member 
9 MAFFI info. 
10 MARC & MAFCA info 
11 Our Advertising Friends 
12 Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
  
It will be at Torrance Memorial Hospital,  
West wing, on Tuesday, 
October 6th 2020 at 
7pm. Exact room TBD. 
Postponed until (TBD) 

 We will be planning  
upcoming events.     

 

Model A Events & Local Shows 
 

(Note: These events subject to change) 

September 26-(Sat) Antique Swap Meet 

 Paradise Valley Model A Ford Club 

Cancelled 

 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

October  2020  

Technical Activities 
 
Postponed until (TBD) 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10am to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring you’re Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
 

2017-2019 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter 

70th Birthday Harbor Club 
Drive-by for Dennis Simpson 
(left with red shirt seated) 

Donnis Bates and Weeg  
Thompson organized event. 
See page 5 for more pics. 
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Something to do! 
 

 Not much has changed since last month. 

 The only good thing that had happened is some restaurants are open with outdoor seating. Dis-

tancing is still the rule of the day, but we are managing. Some of us are driving our Model As to the 

store or just for a drive. On a down note, Ruby’s restaurant where several have been meeting on Fri-

days has closed. Economics forced the closure after 30 years in Redondo Beach.  

 We have to do what is best for us. Hopefully this will pass soon and we can get back to doing 

what we love to do. I will keep you informed when our meeting hall reopens and we can get back to the 

fun stuff!  Stay safe and healthy. 

 Wayne Sterling,     President 

Wayne’s Words of Wisdom 

A Note from our  

President 

Wayne Sterling 

Thoughts for Today-- 
  

• I’m on two diets. I wasn’t getting enough food on one.  

• A cold seat in a public restroom is unpleasant. A warm seat in a public restroom is much worse.  

 • Apparently RSVP’ing to a wedding invitation “Maybe next time” isn’t the really correct response.  

 • Don’t irritate old people. The older we get, the less “Life in prison” is any deterrent.  

 • Have you ever listened to someone for a minute and thought “Their cornbread ain’t quite done in the middle.” 

 • Aliens probably fly by earth and lock their doors and duck down in their seats.  

 • “You will hit every cone on the highway before I let you merge in front of me because you saw that sign  2 miles 

 ago like I did. “ 

•  I asked my wife if I was the only one she had been with. She said yes, all the others were nines and tens...... 

 • I really don’t mind getting older, but my body is taking it badly.  

 • It turns out that being an adult is mostly just googling how to do stupid stuff better.  

•  I miss the 90’s when bread was still good for you and no one knew about organic kale  

•  Do you ever get up in the morning, look in the mirror and think “That can’t be accurate.” 

 • I want to be 14 again and ruin my life differently. I have new ideas.  

 • As I watch this generation try to rewrite our history, one thing I’m sure of....it will be misspelled and have no 

 punctuation. 

 • I thought getting old would take a lot longer.  

 • I told my wife I wanted to be cremated. She made me an appointment for next Tuesday.  

 • Confuse your doctor by putting on rubber gloves at the same time he does. 

 • My wife asked me to take her to one of those restaurants where they make food right in front of you. I took 

 her to Subway. That’s when the fight started.  

 • Me: Sobbing my heart out, “ I can’t see you anymore.....I’m not going to let you hurt me again.”   

 Trainer: “It was one sit-up. You did one sit-up.” 

 • I went line dancing last night. OK, it was a roadside sobriety test...same thing.  

•  Picked up a hitchhiker. He asked if I wasn’t afraid he might be a serial killer?  I told him the odds of two serial 

 killers being in the same car were extremely unlikely. 
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October Birthdays October Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

  

Stayin’ Healthy 
       

This summer has been the strangest ever. The big 

thing was the corona virus event that closed most of 

the activities that the club participates in. Jan and I 

took short trips in the Cabriolet just to get out for a change of pace.  

  

One of the really fun 

events organized by 

Donnis and Weeg was 

the surprise drive-by 

of Dennis and Linda 

Simpson’s home on 

Dennis’ 70th birth-

day. 13 Model As, 

1918 Dodge and a ‘36 

Ford coupe.  

 

(On hold) Monday Supper  
  

 Our usual Monday evening gathering at a local restaurant has been postponed due to the virus epidemic. 

The club is monitoring the events as they unfold and will keep you posted. 

 One of the changes we were making prior to the shutdowns of eating establishments was to move around 

to different restaurants in the area. This has been popular and will continue when the situation changes and we 

are safe to dine together again.  

 Watch your emails and the Harbor Light for the latest information.  

2020 

Harbor Club preparing for birthday drive-by 

7 Lynn Waters 

9 Julie Goldberg 

25 Tim Harrison 

26 Bob Kushner 

1 Jim & Ruxella Speights 

4 Harcourt Hervey & Peggy Hopkins 

20 Jim & Elyse Beardsley 

31 Gary & Emma Gaffney 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Going Again! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd.,  
Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2020 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we still have 
60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come.       The 2020 
Harbor phonebooks/rosters are available. The first booklet is free to members. Additional copies are $1. They are also avail-
able free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact 
Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

 Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 
changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 
 

 

Era Gas Station 
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HARBOR AREA MODEL ‘A’ CLUB MEETING 

August 2020 
 Due to the Corona virus situation, the August meeting was cancelled.  
Folks are encouraged to follow the “Stay at Home” request and keep in con-
tact with other members . We are a family, you know. 

Dennis Simpson’s 70th Birthday Drive-by 
 With a little coordination with Linda Simpson, Donnis Bates and Weeg Thompson organized a birthday 

drive-by for VP Dennis Simpson. 13 Model As and two other classic cars met nearby at the Redondo Performing 

Arts parking lot to decorate and coordinate the drive-by. At about 1PM Saturday, September 5th, we got in line 

and drove to Dennis’ home nearby. Just minutes before, Linda got the family together, dragged the ‘old man’ to 

the curb for the parade. What a fun surprise. A couple passes and some pictures made it a fun outing for the club. 
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Technical Talk 
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 Stay Safe. We will get past this. .  

 Don’t have much to offer this month. We don’t have any planned activities, but 
that doesn’t mean you can’t drive your car! Follow the rules for face masking and socializ-
ing and you should be just fine.  Stay safe . . . . 

  Elaine 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 
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Era Ads from 1931 

Early 1928 Phaeton 
Beautiful older restoration.  
Left side emergency brake. 
Low mileage since restoration. 
Great driver.  
Reason for sale: 
Age and down-
sizing. 
    Call Ursula at: 
   310-539-5391 
Price: $24,000 

Torrance CA 

 

Welcome back former members: 

John and Julie Hernandez #1081 
They have a 1930 Coupe. 

Address: 24239 Park St. 

Torrance, CA 90505 

Phone: 310-594-7530 

Email: Aero_Aviation@yahoo.com 
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute 
 
 
 
 

September 2020 

 
 As all of you know by now, 2020 has been a very unusual year and it has forced 

a reevaluation of all of our normal activities.  Most of the Model A events for the year have been cancelled and it 

has left a void in our lives. Model A Day at the Gilmore was also cancelled to protect the health of all Model A 

Hobbyists.  Our theme for this year’s event was First Responders which is very appropriate with what is happen-

ing right now and this theme will carry over to next year’s event. 

 Each year Model A Day generated roughly one third of the Model A Ford Foundation, Inc. (MAFFI) oper-

ating budget which includes operating the Model A Museum at Gilmore.  With the cancellation of Model A Day we 

have a shortcoming of operating income for 2020.  We have come up with a goal of $30,000 to satisfy this short-

fall.   

 We thought it would be best if we could come up with a way for all of the National Club (MARC and 

MAFCA) Chapters to participate and in doing so would make each club's outlay reasonable.  There are over 250 

MAFCA Chapters and over 175 MARC Chapters along with some International Chapters.  If the goal was set to 

have each Club put forth $100 we would easily achieve the goal.  We would then come up with a way of recogniz-

ing those clubs that helped get us through this tough time before next year's event. 

 There will be multiple ways for Club's to participate and any and all donations are welcome.  We will have 

it set up on our Web Page along with sending out email blasts to all known club contacts.  Additionally, we will try 

to promote on both MAFCA and MARC’s Facebook pages and in their National Magazines with a goal of having 

contributions sent in by the end of the year.  Individuals are welcome to participate in this as well if they wish.   

 You can mail your donations to P.O. Box 28, Peotone, IL  60468-0028 

 Any questions should be directed to Jerry Morrisey (jertrudy@sbcglobal.net) 

Thank you,                                                                                  

Marsha Quesnel, MAFFI Trustee 

clubcontact@maffi.org  

mailto:jertrudy@sbcglobal.net
mailto:clubcontact@maffi.org


The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

  

Benefits of National Club Memberships 
 

Membership in MAFCA includes the following: 
A one year subscription to The Restorer, our award winning 

bi-monthly magazine including free classified ads. 

The right to register and participate in all National and 

Regional MAFCA meets 

Voting privileges in National elections of officers and 

by-laws revisions 

Free classified advertising on the MAFCA web site and 

posting of photo of your car in the Photo Album section 

Technical advice to help restore your Model A and keep 

it in top shape 

 

National MARC Membership Includes: 
Six issues each calendar year of our award- winning, 

international, bi-monthly Model ‘A’ News magazine. 

Includes detailed technical and Era fashion articles, 

Model A historical articles, coverage of National Meets 

and Region News, classified ads, and vendor ads - a 

great source of information for parts and services. 

From 64 to 72 pages each issue. Excellent quality coated 

paper with color, and black and white photography. 

FREE 40 word Classified Ad in each issue for club 

members - buy and sell Model A parts and services to a 

target audience. 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2020 Board of Directors: 

President: 

Wayne Sterling      (310) 500-9933 

Email: WSterling@Sterling-Agency.com 

Vice-President: 

Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 

Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 

Secretary: 

Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 

Tour Director: 

Elaine Pisu        (310) 793-1789 

 

Appointed Officers: 

Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 
Historian:  Open 
 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424)-263-2397 
Webmaster:  Open 
 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

October 2020 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

Harbor members at the 
 Last car show at Ruby’s 


